
MANAGER’S DESK FOR TUESDAY, JULY 14, 2020 

 

 

WELCOME TO THE MANAGER’S DESK, I’M MIKE CORNELL. 

 

YOU HAVE PERHAPS HEARD MY SHORT ANNOUNCEMENT ABOUT SUMMERTIME 

WEATHER AFFECTING THE RECEPTION OF OUR RADIO SIGNAL. THE WEATHER CAN PLAY 

FUNNY TRICKS WITH FM RADIO SIGNALS. WHERE WE ARE NORMALLY HEARD, YOU 

MIGHT HEAR ANOTHER STATION INSTEAD. AND THEN, SOMETIMES WE ARE HEARD 

WHERE WE NORMALLY AREN’T. CONSIDER THIS EMAIL FROM LAST WEEK: 

Hello from Alberta,  

    I am an avid radio hobbyist here in western Canada, and over the last couple of weeks I have been 

hearing some distant stations on FM, which I guess can happen at this time of year. Amazingly 4 of them 

were your stations broadcasting the "Voice of the Master".    When I learned where you are located it was 

amazing to learn I was hearing stations from Wisconsin!  Anyhow, I don't expect you hear from many 

listeners in Alberta, so I thought I'd drop you a line and let you know your signals made it out this way.   A 

few details of my receptions are noted below and I've attached short recordings of part of what I heard, as 

well as a photo of the RDS display on my radio.  If you could send me a reply confirming that I was 

hearing The Voice of the Master over the stations listed below that would be very much appreciated.  

WRVM    102.7    Suring, WI         June 18 7:29 pm CDT 

WMVM    90.7     Goodman, WI        June 18 6:00 pm CDT    

WPVM    88.5     Sturgeon Bay, WI   June 30 5:58 pm CDT  

WHJL    88.1     Merrill, WI        June 30 5:58 pm CDT 

Receiver:  stock radio in Chev Silverado.  

 LISTENING INTENTIONALLY VIA THE INTERNET AND OUR PHONE APP WAS THIS ONLINE 

DONOR WHO TOLD US: 

I live in Bellingham WA and I listen to WRVM on my Alexa at home and on my phone app.  I get fed from 

the teaching.  I’ve been blessed while being unemployed and I want to share my blessing. 

IT NEVER FAILS TO AMAZE ME AT HOW GOD HAS EXPANDED OUR BORDERS ALLOWING 

PEOPLE ALL OVER THE WORLD TO LISTEN TO THAT ‘SURING STATION; WRVM RADIO. 

THANKS TO YOUR CONTINUED, GENEROUS SUPPORT, GOD IS AT WORK IN THE HEARTS 

AND LIVES OF THOSE WHO LISTEN, WHETHER INTENTIONALLY OR ‘BY ACCIDENT’. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR PRAYERS AND GIFTS. 

OUR MAILING ADDRESS IS:  WRVM, PO BOX 212, SURING WI, 54174 

OR GIVE ONLINE AT WWW.WRVM.ORG. 

THANK YOU FOR JOINING ME FOR THE MANAGER’S DESK, I’M MIKE CORNELL. 


